

### SETTLERS' CROSSING NEWSLETTER

**Settlers' Crossing Home Owners Association** 

Volume 1, Issue 7

Nov./Dec. 2007

# President's Message

## Dear Settlers' Crossing Residents,

As our year comes to a close, I want to Thank All those who have had a hand in helping make this community run smoothly. We have had some really fun events for the neighbors to come to: Egg Hunt, Doggie Play Date, the Garage Sale, Independence Day Celebration, and most recently the Octoberfest. Don't miss out on the "Grown-Up" get together and the Parade of Lights coming up in December. One item that I have not been able to establish, but feel strongly that it needs to happen is a Neighborhood Watch. If you have any interest in seeing this happen, please be sure to come to our next HOA meeting so we can get this up and running.

Although an official date has not been set for our annual meeting, it will take place in December. The board will be meeting in the next couple of days to finalize the agenda and date. Every HOA member will be receiving the agenda along with a proxy if you are unable to attend. The proxy allows your vote on any issues through a neighbor or if you would like to give it to a board member they will have your vote. I encourage at least one resident from each household to attend. This is vital in making the neighborhood grow. The agenda will also be posted online at the Settlers' Crossing website:

www.neighborhoodlink.com/edmond/settlerscross as soon as it is ready.

Sincerely,

# Willie Edwards

The polka music was on and the weather was perfect. The first annual Settlers'
Crossing Octoberfest Chili Cook-off was a hit. Around 40 enjoyed eating chili together and the kids had a blast decorating their pumpkins.
Crowd favorite was Tracy Sligar with her family recipe. Be sure to come out and enjoy it next year.

Support Prairie Vale Elementary by participating in their online auction "PVay" from December 3rd - 7th. It will be on ebay just search by the keyword "PVay" for items to bid on and if won can be picked up at the school. Everyone is invited to be a part of this fun event to help raise money for the school. For questions contact Crystal Baca-Slater: BacaSlater00@aol.com. Thanks for your support.



#### **Settlers' Crossing Dates:**

- Nov. 16 Oklahoma Centennial Celebration No School
- Nov. 21-23 Thanksgiving Break No School
- Nov. 22 Thanksgiving
- Dec. 3-7 PVay Auction: Open to All
- Dec. 8 7:30 p.m. "Grown Up" Get Together Tracy Sligar Home 2019 Echo Ridge SC North
- Dec. 8 Deadline for entering your house in Parade of Lights
- Dec. 15 6 pm 9 p.m. Parade of Lights Meet at the Martin's Home 2055 Long Trail Court WW/
- Dec. 20 Jan. 3 Winter Break No School
- Every Wednesday Poker@ Josh Martin's call: 808-5571 for directions and time

### **Current HOA contacts:**

Outlott HOA OUT	tuots.
Willie Edwards, President wedwards19@cox.net willard.Edwards@okc.gov Lives in SCI	341-3663(H) After 7 p.m. and weekends 642-0508(W)
Denton Powell, Board WWI e21alpina@yahoo.com	
Zach Stephens, Board LS Zjs3@netzero.net	285-6429
Lori Harris, Board WW II Harris97@cox.net	285-4433
Tracy Sligar, Board SC North auntie3@cox.net	(H)285-8210 (C)317-3160
Neighborhood Plus~ Sarah Henrici SarahH@NeighborhoodsPlus.com	348-1436
Social Committee / Newsletter sc.soccommittee@gmail.com	330-1665
GNO/ MOMs — Amy Stone amyjack_stone@yahoo.com	340-1047
Landscape Concerns: Mike	850-5561
Oklahoma County Sheriff Office	713-1000
Oklahoma County (pot holes)	713-2180
OG&E (street light outages)	272-9595
OK County District 3 (Penn and CC trash collections)	713-2180



GROWN UN

www.neighborhoodlink.com/edmond/settlerscross

Calling all adults living in Settlers' Crossing....
It is time for us to get together and mix and mingle without any kids around. Singles and Couples please come and celebrate the end of a great year. Please BYOB and bring an appetizer or dessert to share.

Date: Sat., Dec. 8th Cime: 7:30 p.m.—???

Place: Tracy Sligar Home 2019 Echo Ridge SC North Questions: Tracy Sligar 317-3160 or 285-8210

\*Try out the neighborhood babysitters found in directory\* Volunters Needed:
Help Deck the enterances
on Sat., Dec. 2nd at 2:00 p.m.
beginning with the
one on Penn.
If you would like to
donate decorations, drop them
off with Cynthia 330-1665 or
bring them with you Saturday

# **Good Neighbor Tips**

- © Put your Holiday Lights on a timer. This way it saves on your electric bill and you don't have to remember to turn them off at night.
- ⊕ Keep Safe this Holiday. Don't Drink and Drive.
- © Remember our zip code is now 73012....let your family and friends know.

\*Do you have a tip for your neighbors? Email: sc.soccommittee@gmail.com Deadline for Jan./Feb.. newsletter is Dec. 15th.\*